Mike Bishop MAYOR

COMMISSIONERS MIKE BISHOP SAM KNIGHT RAY FRENCH RICK LEE TOM HARMELING

Larry Blackwelder

Town Of Hillcrest Heights

P. O. Box 129 Babson Park, Florida 33827-0129 (863) 638-2732

> Minutes Regular Meeting January 13, 2020

The Town Commission of Hillcrest Heights met for its regular meeting on Monday, January 13th, at 7:00 PM. Those in attendance were Mayor Bishop, Vice-Mayor Knight and Commissioners French, Harmeling and Lee. The Clerk read the minutes of the past meeting and they were approved as read. Commissioner Knight moved to approve the financial report and to pay the bills. Commissioner Harmeling seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Under old business the Clerk informed the Commissioners that the town's financial computer was updated and the cost was \$130.00. The Clerk informed the Commissioners that the Lodge has taken care of the septic and garbage but the parking is still and issue. Nathan Adams of Citizens Financial Group was here to further discuss our options for investment with them. After much discussion Vice-Mayor Knight made the motion to invest \$40,000 with J.P. Morgan, \$40,000 with Morgan Stanly and then the remaining \$10,000 with FLCLASS. Commissioner Lee seconded the motion and all were in favor. There was much discussion about the parking ordinance. There was a motion by Vice-Mayor Knight that there be no junk unlicensed vehicles in the yard. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Lee and all were In favor. There was a motion made by Vice-Mayor Knight that there be no overnight parking on the streets. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Lee and all were in favor. Vice-Mayor Knight made the motion that all RV's, boats & etc. be parked behind the front of the house and no one living in them. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Lee and all were in favor.

There were no old maintenance issues to discuss.

Under new business the Commissioners discussed the upcoming annual town dinner meeting. The Clerk is giving additional handouts for the Commissioners to hand out in their areas. The Clerk also informed them the annual town letter and garbage bill with the town dinner information had been mailed. Brian Kazin came to show the Commissioners the Town of Hillcrest Heights website. Brian needs a picture of each Commissioner for the website. The Clerk is working with Brian to get him all of the towns updated data.

There were no new maintenance issues to discuss at this time.

Due to no further business the meeting was moved to adjourn by Vice-Mayor Knight and seconded by Commissioner Lee and all were in favor. The meeting adjourned at 9:01 PM.

Larry Blackwelder – Town Clerk

Date reported